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HEADTEACHER’S 
MESSAGE
Welcome to our newsletter.
As we return to online school this week, 
we look forward to what is the shortest 
half-term of the academic year.  Over 
the break, we as Catholics observed 
the start of Lent with Ash Wednesday.  
Lent is a period of 40 days and 40 nights 
where we reflect on our own mortality 
and prepare ourselves for the greatest 
feast in our Liturgical Calendar, Easter.  
For all Catholics we see this as a time 
where we “give something up”, it might 
be some of our favourite treats such as 
crisps or chocolate or it could be that 
we give up something that we enjoy 
doing such as visiting the cinema or 
watching a favourite programme.  

With the last year unfolding as it has, 
many of us may feel that we have 
been living a kind of Lent all year as 
we have lost beloved family members, 
been unable to see family and friends, 
travel and do many of the very simple 
things such as visiting shops or going 
to the gym.  So, this year, I think we 
need to use Lent as an opportunity 
to reflect on what is good in our lives 
and celebrate the good things we have 
seen in both ourselves and in others.  
There is such a lot to be thankful for 
in one another so let’s cherish that.

As I write this article, we await an 
announcement of the “Roadmap” out 
of Lockdown from our Prime Minister.  
We are hoping to see an opening of 
schools commencing the 8th March.  I 
know that for many of you, you will 
recognise that your children need the 
return to normality and quickly.  This 
has been a difficult time for them, 
they miss their friends and the routine 
of getting up and dressed and into 
school.  On visits to homes over recent 
weeks, it is very apparent that they miss 
the contact with their teachers and 
the elements of face to face learning 
that cannot be replicated in an online 
classroom.  I need to reassure that 
when your child returns to school, it 
will be to an environment which is as 
safe as it can possibly be, following 
government guidelines in terms of 
social distancing and testing. There are 
a lot of unknowns and uncertainties, 
but together we will overcome any 
obstacles and keep one another safe.

This newsletter is a celebration of our 
students; you will see some excellent 
examples of work across a number of 
subjects.  Added to this, there is the 
awarding of House Points to a number of 
students across all year groups.   

These points have been awarded 
for both academic excellence and 
also attitude to school.  You will see 
that anyone has the opportunity to 
succeed in this system; it allows our 
students to do and be of their best 
and be recognised for their efforts.  
There is also an element of 
competition in there too.  

We are offering our Year 9 students 
a chance to take part in the Duke of 
Edinburgh Award.  This is a national 
scheme, globally recognised for 
building additional physical, practical 
and life skills in young people and 
so if you are a parent of a Year 9 
pupil please encourage them to 
take up this fantastic opportunity.

Please also have a read of the article 
relating to the Three Peaks Challenge 
that some members of staff will 
undertake in June.  It will be a true 
test of fitness and stamina, hence 
why I will be driving the minibus!

Wishing you all a peaceful week.
God bless,
Mrs Morris
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The Duke of Edinburgh’s Award

Start your 
Bronze DofE

Click HERE to find more  
on the school website.

Year 9

NATIONAL 
THREE PEAKS 
(24 HOUR) 
CHALLENGE 
4th - 5th June 2021

Following last year’s success of 
the Mam Tor Hike, the School’s 
Senior Leadership Team will 
be taking on the National 
Three Peaks Challenge. 

As with our previous fundraising 
events, the money we raise will 
be used to support families in 
our local community. During 
this difficult time, many of the 
families in our community have 
experienced extreme hardship 
and loss due to the COVID 
pandemic. 

DONATE HERE!

https://bit.ly/2MqA6aM
https://bit.ly/3sHt1TE


WHOLE 
SCHOOL Lyla D Ruby B Sasha D

7 Ruby B Takwana M Aaron M

8 Sasha D Joe G Daniel D

9 Haafizah H Cody B Gage M

10 Lyla D Tiah M Amie A

11 Jodie S Zuzanna O Bilal B

1 2 3WEEKLY
HOUSE 
CHAMPIONS

TOP 5 WINNERS THIS HALF-TERM

 VERITAS

 AMARE

 PIETAS

YEAR 7 YEAR 8 YEAR 9 YEAR 10 YEAR 11

Jacob C Daniel D Haafizah H Ben E Jodie S

Sara R Mohammed A Gage M Kareena D Zuzanna O

Amy K Jenson R Mollie S Lucy G Anjali S

Mateusz K Lexie M Zayne B Nusaybah A Fariha R

Adam H Jay O’H Imani M Ramih G Jaya B

YEAR 7 YEAR 8 YEAR 9 YEAR 10 YEAR 11

Takwana M Joe G Cody B Lyla D Bilal B

Aaron M Jervorn D Sania B Tiah M Sean G

Talhah N Rhys D Harrison McC Amie A Millie S

Noor-E-Safah H Rayhaan P Arafat S Jai G Anisa G

Hamzah I Kirit P Summra N Mohammod N Laeba I

YEAR 7 YEAR 8 YEAR 9 YEAR 10 YEAR 11

Ruby B Sasha D Talhah B Emily H Noor F

Michaela M Summer Q Jonathon S Todd B James T

Summer P Grace G Zara A Ralph C Muzakkir T

Katy S Maizie G Gursimran B McKenzie H Aaron D

Armaanjit K Caitlin T Jaskirt K Isra H Leah D



HOUSE COMPETITION DEADLINES
 

Teachers’ Pancake Flipping			   10 February

Spelling Bee					     12 February

Numeracy Challenge				    12 February

‘What We Did Over Lockdown’ PPT		  26 February

H O U S E  C O M P E T I T I O N

The rules are simple. 
• Film yourself singing or playing an instrument.
• Being in the car instantly scores more points.
• Songs from the 1980s score more too (Obviously).
The best performance from each year group will win a musical prize.  
plus ALL entries will win house points and classcharts points.
YOU CAN USE A TRACK OR A BACKING TRACK.
YOU CAN ENTER SOLO OR COLLAB WITH YOUR FRIENDS. 
PERFORMANCES ONLY NEED TO LAST ABOUT A MINUTE.

S T U A R T  B A T H U R S T ’ S

HOW TO ENTER: 
CLICK HERE TO EMAIL 
MR PEPPER FOR 
ENTRY DETAILS!



THE PENNIES 
IN A JAM JAR 
CHALLENGE! 
Join Stuart Bathurst Catholic High 
School and St Mary’s Catholic 
Primary School Wednesbury 
working together to raise funds 
for CAFOD and the Water for Life 
Campaign 2021.

STEP ONE
Find an empty jam jar –  
make sure it is clean!

STEP TWO
Each day during Lent, starting on 
Wednesday 17th February put in a 
minimum of 1p – you may want to 
encourage all your family members to 
do the same! 

STEP THREE
Keep those pennies safe and bring 
them into school when we return.
If all our students and staff put in at 
least 1 penny a 
day, we would 
raise at least 
£400 during 
Lent! 
Just think what 
we can do for 
those children 
without access 
to clean water! 

 CATHOLIC LIFE

THE START OF LENT 
This half term sees the beginning of Lent.
Lent is a time of preparation before Easter.
Lent is an opportunity for us to make up for the things we may have done wrong.
It can be a time to say sorry to God and to each other.
It is a time to think about others.
It is a time to think about what Jesus went through 
for 40 days in the desert as He prepared Himself to 
start His mission.
Lent Begins on Ash Wednesday which was on 17th 
February this year.

Lent calls us to focus on these three things:
TO FAST – to go without things and offer it up for 
other people in need
TO PRAY MORE – talk to God more often
TO GIVE TO CHARITY – give to others in need or do 
good deeds

10 QUICK QUESTIONS
Try our Lenten Knowledge Quiz: 
1.	 What do we call the first day of Lent?
2.	 What season is Lent preparing us for?
3.	 What is the proper name for Pancake Day?
4.	 How many days was Jesus in the desert for?
5.	 What three things do we focus on during Lent?
6.	 What charity are we supporting this Lent?
7.	 What is a popular item that lots of people give up traditionally during Lent?
8.	 What do Catholics receive on their forehead at the beginning of Lent?
9.	 What Patron Saint’s feast days always falls during Lent?
10.	 When does Lent finish?

CHAPLAINCY CAPTAIN’S PRAYER  
House Pietas
Dear God,
Help those who do not have a home or shelter.
Help those who are in need the COVID-19 Vaccine.
Help the family members who have lost someone due to COVID-19.
Thank the NHS and the Soldiers who are helping the vulnerable and elderly  
getting the vaccination.
Thank the teachers for providing us with an education online.
We pray each day that something positive will happen.
We wake up every day to think that if we stay in we save someone’s life.
We pray that we can meet our friends soon.
We know that staying home will make a big difference.
I pray that one day we will be able to see our grandparents.
We pray that every day will be a better day.
Amen

Pietas Chaplaincy Captain: Sasha D. 8M

QUIZ ANSWERS:
1.Ash Wednesday. 2. Easter. 3. Shrove 
Tuesday. 4. 40 days. 5. Fasting, prayer, 
good deeds. 6. CAFOD. 7. Chocolate. 
8. Ashes. 9. St David and St Patrick 10. 
Maundy Thursday.

JOIN US ON TWITTER TO 
FOLLOW OUR ‘40 WORDS 
FOR 40 DAYS’ POSTS.

@stuartbathurst



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

ART & DESIGN
Year 10 art students have been responding to the work 
made by the quilters of Gees Bend in Alabama, America. 
That has resulted in these excellent collages. They are 
currently on display in our Learning Resource Centre.

Miss Bagshaw 



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

DRAMA
Here is my live theatre evaluation 
on Dennis Kelly’s DNA; also is my 
homework on Bertolt Brecht. I 
struggled a little with the topic of 
Bertolt Brecht while doing the forms 
quiz- but I realised where I have 
went wrong in some areas and now 
understand Brecht’s life story. 

Daniel D. 8W



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

HUMANITIES
The Humanities team would like to thank 
all students for their hard work in their 
remote lessons this half term. The standard 
of work that we have been sent has been 
exceptional and it is fantastic to see that you 
have been enjoying your Humanities lessons 
at home too. Our KS3 historians have been 
learning about the Tudors (Y7), the Industrial 
Revolution (Y8) and 20th Century America 
(Y9). Whilst our KS3 Geographers have been 
globe trotting from home, learning about 
Africa (Y7), Russia (Y8) and Asia (Y9).

Dhishika L. Y9

Lyla E. Y10

Our Year 10s have been continuing to make 
good progress with their GCSE studies and are 
close to completing the Health and the People 
topic (History) and Urban Issues and Challenges 
topic (Geography). A special mention goes to 
our Y11 History and Geography students who 
have continued to demonstrate an excellent 
attitude towards their studies during these 
uncertain times. They have been producing 
some fantastic work as they approach the end 
of the GCSE course.

Mr Walker



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

HUMANITIES

Maizie Y8

Hafsah Y10 Bilal Y11



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

HUMANITIES

Senna Y11

Ellie-Mae Y11

Ellie-Mae Y11



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

Talhah Y9

Sania Y9

HUMANITIES
During remote learning, students completed 
some fantastic pieces of long writing.
 
Talhah B. 9O, wrote a wonderful 6 mark essay 
about the impacts of the Haiti Earthquake for 
his home learning.  
Sania B. 9D, created an excellent explanation 
about the formation of glaciers during our 
online lesson.
 
Some Year 10s who have performed really 
well in online learning are:
Todd Berry
Jai Gharu
Khadija Hanif
Kaitlyn Campbell
Ben Easterlow
 
Miss Kerr

Talhah Y9



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

Ruby Y7
Takwana Y7

ENGLISH
For the past few weeks, Year 7 have been 
studying Myths and Legends in English, and 
creating some fantastic work based on a new 
myth each week. This week 7A2 have been 
studying the myth of ‘Echo and Narcissus’ 
and looking at the actions and consequences 
within the myth and the morals it represents. 

As a class we have been writing creatively 
from the perspective of someone in the myth. 
Everyone has worked so hard, but I was 
particularly impressed with the work of Ruby 
and Takwana. I just want to say a huge well 
done to them both.

Miss E. Bradnick

PSYCHOLOGY
For homework, the class had to research 
visual illusions.  Great effort and 
understanding was shown by Anisa.   
She was also awarded Pupil of the week, 
alongside Khadija, for excellent engagement 
in lesson and completion of lesson tasks.  
 
Mrs Taylor

Anisa Y10



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

FRENCH
Here are xamples of extended writing in French from Years 
7-10. Well done to all students for their hard work and effort 
throughout the Spring Term!

Mrs Allen



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

FRENCH



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

PHYSICAL 
EDUCATION
Well, I never thought I would be 
teaching practical PE lessons online 
from my home and throwing rubber 
ducks into saucepans for target 
practice. Nothing can prepare you for 
the rapidly changing world we are 
living in but I am so proud at how all 
pupils have adapted to the demands 
of PE online. 

We have adapted our activities so 
pupils still experience the curriculum 
content they would have received in 
school but encompassing activities 
that can be completed at home 
using household items. Socks, 
washing baskets, teddy bears, bins, 
buckets, toilet rolls, paper balls and 
even pets have all been used. 

This half term, pupils have studied 
basketball, handball, netball or 
football in their core PE lessons. 
Pupils have embraced the physical 

challenges set for them: shooting 
practices, fitness activities, and 
‘beat the teacher’ challenges have 
ensured that pupils are keeping 
active during lockdown. Pupils in 
Year 7, 8 and 9 have completed 
a virtual competition in the last 
week of half term. This involved 
completing the speed bounce, target 
throw, balance test and a throwing 
and catching challenge. This was a 
competition against other schools 
in Sandwell and we eagerly await 
the results to see if we are one of 
the top schools in Sandwell for 
engaging in physical challenges. 
At this moment, competitions are 
all about participation rather than 
results, but hopefully next half term 
we will be offer some activities with a 
competitive element.

The department have completed an 
online questionnaire to guage pupils’ 
thoughts about online PE lessons. 
The majority of pupils have said they 
are appreciating PE lessons and 
enjoying the activities. 

To get a true reflection of pupils’ 
opinions, this questionnaire was 
anonymous. Comments included, 
‘Best lesson of the week, you make 
it so fun’ and ‘I haven’t got any 
improvements to the lessons I really 
enjoy them’. We were pleased to 
receive such positive feedback. 

The questionnaire also sought 
feedback on the weekly Mental 
Health Challenge. Again, pupils 
appreciated time away from their 
screens. I would like to thank 
parents for their emails thanking 
the department for this weekly 
activity. Your replies to our weekly 
text have shown pupils are relishing 
this time with pupils being creative 
with artwork, spending valuable 
time talking to family and we 
have definitely got some budding 
contestants for the Junior Bake Off. 
It is great to receive photos and 
updates of all of their endeavours. 

Mrs Wright

A cake made by a Y8 student
participating in the Mental 

Health Week challenge.



 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

PHYSICAL 
EDUCATION

We offer a wide variety of exam courses 
in PE: GCSE and BTEC in KS4, and A 
level and Cambridge Technical in 6th 
form. All of our classes have filled us 
with pride at the effort they have shown 
in online lessons. The work being 
produced shows pupils are determined 
to get the best grades possible. Pupils 
are regularly completing tasks live 
online so we can give instant feedback 
to improve the quality of their work. The 
work shown below is completed by one 
of the Year 11 GCSE pupils.

We have worked hard to ensure pupils 
take care of their mental health but we 
have not stopped there; the department 
have also been running exercise 

sessions for staff. Every Tuesday staff 
can join an online training session to 
help their mental and physical health. 
Staff have also been asked to donate 
money for the session to raise money 
for Smile for Joel, a charity very close to 
the department’s heart.  
We have raised £220 so far and this will 
continue until we return to teaching 
in school. There have been some 
excellent performances from staff with 
Miss Adams and Mr Walker winning 
the burpee challenge and Miss Kerr in 
English showing her determination in 
winning the plank challenge. The award 
for the best dance moves definitely 
goes to Mr Smith!

I will leave you with a physical and 
mental challenge to complete over 
the next few weeks. The 6 Nations is 
currently taking place, therefore we 

would like to challenge you to clock up 
the miles as a family to walk to one of 
the 6 Nations stadia. As a family, you 
need to let us know how many miles 
you are walking, running, cycling or 
scooting and then we will reveal the 
winning year group at the end on the 
6 Nations tournament. The results will 
also be sent to the Sandwell Schools 
Sports Partnership to see which school 
is being the most active. All the details 
can be found on your child’s Classcharts 
and your child will be asked in PE 
lessons to let us know of how may miles 
you have completed. Any photos of 
evidence of your miles would also be 
amazing; they can be emailed directly 
to their PE teacher. Good luck and enjoy 
the challenge.

Mrs Wright

GCSE PE work



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
VIRTUAL STAR
Submit your work at the end of every lesson- this can be done through 
classnotes or assignments on teams. EXCELLENT pieces of work will be 
placed in a draw for a prize at the end of each half term.
Keep up the great work- we love how much effort and dedication you are 
putting into your RE lessons!

 SUBJECT SHOWCASE

RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION
I have been so impressed with the standard 
of work produced by RE students online. 
Well done to all of you that are sending in 
your classwork or submitting assignments 
on Teams. It is lovely to see your hard work 
and determination in keeping up your high 
standards of work. 
Please let me know if you are taking part in 
any charity events- I would love to know what 
kindness is being spread in the community. 

Take care and God Bless,
Miss C Burns 

Subject shout out to Joe G (8D) for consistently 
sending neat class notes

Amara A. Y7 exploring Jesus’ forgiveness

Well done Gursimran B. (9M) for your excellent 
work on your knowledge checks. 

Ava C.

Lyla B.

Year 11 are currently working hard on exam questions and I have been 
really impressed with the consistent effort and work from the following 
students: Noor F, James T, Zainab S, Jenine M
Zuzanna O, Dylan U, Libby McC. 

Abu-Bakr



 THE BACK PAGE

Mental Health Poster by Sumer Q. Y7

REMOTE LEARNING 
LESSON TIMES

PERIOD 1 09:00  -  09:50

PERIOD 2 10:00  -  10:50

BREAK 10:50  -  11:15

PERIOD 3 11:15  -  12:05

PERIOD 4 12:15  -  13:05

LUNCH 13:05  -  13:45

FORM 13:45  -  14:15

PERIOD 5 14:25  -  15:15


